
 
 

  
May 5, 2025 

RE: LD1820 An Act to Simplify Regulation of the Adult Use Cannabis 
Industry 

 

Dear VLA Committee Members,  

 

I am the General Manager for Dreamscape Farms SP LLC in South 
Portland. We operate a Tier 3 Adult Use Cultivation Facility. Our 
business model is predicated on the idea that there are enough retail 
operators in the state, but enough space for additional cannabis 
brands within the existing retail stores. We also have no interest in 
product manufacturing and processing beyond flower and prerolls. 
Our goal is to run a good sized cultivation and wholesale business 
without our own direct retail.  

This has presented a host of challenges. Perhaps the most obvious 
being that we are unable, based upon current Statute, to have our 
material processed into products such as infused prerolls, cartridges 
or the like and bring them back into our facility to wholesale to our 
customer base. We are forced to pick up orders one at a time from 
our manufacturing partners, which places additional cost and 
administrative burdens on us. The inability to transfer back to a 
Cultivation Facility from a Manufacturing Facility is an unnecessary 
gate that needs to be removed for operators like us who do not wish 
to Manufacture or operate Retail ourselves. 

Meanwhile the industry already is grappling with onerous 
administrative and regulatory burden that we do not feel is making 
anyone safer. In fact, these burdens are pushing more and more 
businesses either out of the market, or into other markets – medical 
or otherwise.  

LD1820 is a much-needed reform to streamline the administrative 
and regulatory burdens so that we can operate efficiently and 
effectively like other industries can. This isn’t a matter of “not being 
as profitable as we’d hoped”. It’s a matter of being profitable, period. 
Please help the small businesses of our industry survive by passing 
LD1820.  All of the operators that I interact with are responsible 
actors with sound business acumen that are not coming at any of 
these reforms from a place of anything other than logic and fairness 
as it relates to putting cannabis on a similar footing to industries 
similar to ours. 

 



 Respectfully Submitted,  

Tim Gibb 

Dreamscape Farms SP LLC 
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RE: LD1820 An Act to Simplify Regulation of the Adult Use Cannabis Industry
Dear VLA Committee Members, 
I am the General Manager for Dreamscape Farms SP LLC in South Portland. We 
operate a Tier 3 Adult Use Cultivation Facility. Our business model is predicated on 
the idea that there are enough retail operators in the state, but enough space for 
additional cannabis brands within the existing retail stores. We also have no interest 
in product manufacturing and processing beyond flower and prerolls. Our goal is to 
run a good sized cultivation and wholesale business without our own direct retail. 
This has presented a host of challenges. Perhaps the most obvious being that we are 
unable, based upon current Statute, to have our material processed into products such 
as infused prerolls, cartridges or the like and bring them back into our facility to 
wholesale to our customer base. We are forced to pick up orders one at a time from 
our manufacturing partners, which places additional cost and administrative burdens 
on us. The inability to transfer back to a Cultivation Facility from a Manufacturing 
Facility is an unnecessary gate that needs to be removed for operators like us who do 
not wish to Manufacture or operate Retail ourselves.
Meanwhile the industry already is grappling with onerous administrative and 
regulatory burden that we do not feel is making anyone safer. In fact, these burdens 
are pushing more and more businesses either out of the market, or into other markets 
– medical or otherwise. 
LD1820 is a much-needed reform to streamline the administrative and regulatory 
burdens so that we can operate efficiently and effectively like other industries can. 
This isn’t a matter of “not being as profitable as we’d hoped”. It’s a matter of being 
profitable, period. Please help the small businesses of our industry survive by passing 
LD1820.  All of the operators that I interact with are responsible actors with sound 
business acumen that are not coming at any of these reforms from a place of anything 
other than logic and fairness as it relates to putting cannabis on a similar footing to 
industries similar to ours.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tim Gibb
Dreamscape Farms SP LLC


